

California Regional Water Quality Control Board

Los Angeles Region



Linda S. Adams
Cal/EPA Secretary

320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013
Phone (213) 576-6600 FAX (213) 576-6640 - Internet Address: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles

Arnold Schwarzenegger

March 19, 2009

Mr. Dave Hauser, General Manager Sunshine Canyon Landfill Browning-Ferris Industries of California, Inc. 14747 San Fernando Road Sylmar, CA 91342

TENTATIVE REVISED MONITORING AND REPORTING PROGRAM – SUNSHINE CANYON CITY/COUNTY LANDFILL, SYLMAR, CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 58-76)

Dear Mr. Hauser:

This Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) adopted waste discharge requirements (WDRs) on October 2, 2008, for the Sunshine Canyon City/County Landfill in Sylmar, California, which is owned and operated by the Browning-Ferris Industries of California, Inc. (BFI). Requirement No. G.12. of the WDRs specifies that "The Discharger shall submit a workplan within 60 days from adoption of this Order, for the Regional Board's approval, to propose the design, location, and construction schedule of deep groundwater monitoring wells that would sufficiently characterize the groundwater quality underneath the Landfill. These groundwater monitoring wells shall be added to the groundwater monitoring network required in M&RP No. CI-2043 upon installation." On December 1, 2008, BFI submitted a report titled Proposed Monitoring & Reporting Program for Bedrock Groundwater (Report) to the Regional Board. In response to comments from Regional Board staff, BFI submitted a revised version of the Report to the Regional Board on February 23, 2009.

To meet the requirement of the WDRs, BFI proposes to construct one groundwater monitoring well (DW-5) at the entrance area of the site and convert two existing piezometers (PZ-2 and PZ-4) to groundwater monitoring wells. Three other existing piezometers (CM-5, PZ-1, and PZ-3) will also be included in the groundwater monitoring network for groundwater level measurement only. All these wells will be screened in unweathered bedrock and therefore monitor the deep groundwater zone at the site. Locations of these proposed monitoring wells are included in the attached map (Figure T-1) that displays the groundwater monitoring network at the Landfill.

Regional Board staff has reviewed the information provided and prepared a tentative revised Monitoring and Reporting Program (M&RP) for the landfill that will include the proposed groundwater monitoring wells. Enclosed is a copy of the tentative M&RP. (To save printing and postage costs, the tentative M&RP is sent only to the addressee. Copies of the tentative M&RP may be downloaded from the Regional Board website at http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/board_decisions/tentative_orders/ or obtained by contacting the Regional Board staff listed at the end of this letter.)

California Environmental Protection Agency

In accordance with administrative procedures, staff will brief the Regional Board regarding the proposed revision of the M&RP for the Landfill as an information item at a public hearing to be held on May 7, 2009, at 9:00 AM, Metropolitan Water District of Southern California, 700 North Alameda Street, Board Room, in Los Angeles, California. The Regional Board will consider any comments submitted in writing and hear any testimony pertinent to this matter. As testimony indicates, the Regional Board, at its discretion, may instruct staff to further revise the tentative M&RP.

Written comments regarding this matter must be received at the Regional Board office by the close of business on April 14, 2009, in order to be evaluated by Board staff and included in the Board's agenda folder. Submittal of written comments by the deadline is required to ensure that all comments are accurately and fully included in the administrative record, that Board staff is able to provide timely review, and that Regional Board members have sufficient time to give full consideration to the comments and issues raised.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me at (213) 620-6119 or Dr. Wen Yang at (213) 620-2253.

Rodny A. Melson Rodney H. Nelson

Senior Engineering Geologist

Land Disposal Unit

Enclosures

cc: See attached Mailing List

Mailing List

Firms and Agencies

Leslie Graves, Division of Water Quality, State Water Resources Control Board Susan Markie, California Integrated Waste Management Board, Sacramento William Marciniak, California Integrated Waste Management Board, Los Angeles Ken Murray, Los Angeles County, DPH Pete Oda, Los Angeles County, DPH Martin Aivitiwa, Los Angeles County Department of Public Works Wayne Tsuda, City of Los Angeles, Environmental Affairs Department David Hahai, City of Los Angeles, Department of Water and Power Ted Kowalzcyk, South Coast Air Quality Management District, Diamond Bar Mark Macowski, Upper Los Angeles River Area Watermaster Greig Smith, Councilmember, 12th District, City of Los Angeles Wavde Hunter, North Valley Coalition Wayne Aller, Knollwood Property Owners Association Becky Bendickson, Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council Kim Thompson, Granada Hill North Neighborhood Council Anne Ziliak, Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council Mary Crosby, Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council Nancy Vanyek, Mid Valley Chamber of Commerce Bruce Ackerman, Economic Alliance Wayne Adelstein, North Valley Regional Chamber of Commerce Ralph Kroy, LA City Sunshine Canyon Landfill Community Advisory Committee Mary Edwards, Granada Hills Sarah Battelle, GeoLogic Associates, San Diego Mike McKee, A-Mehr, Inc., Laguna Hills

